
 
 

 
 

January 25, 2008 
 
 
 
The Honorable Hillary Rodham Clinton 
United States Senate 
Washington, D.C.  20510 
 
Dear Senator Clinton: 
 

On behalf of the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC), I am responding to your 
letter of December 21, 2007 concerning the installation of a new siren system at the Indian Point 
Energy Center and Entergy’s movement of spent fuel rods to dry cask storage.   
 

First, I want to assure you that the continued safety and security of Indian Point are of 
the utmost importance to the NRC.  The NRC has taken and continues to take significant 
actions to ensure the ongoing safety and security of the site, including increasing the day-to-day 
inspections of the operation of the facility.  Throughout 2007, the NRC devoted substantial staff 
and management resources to monitoring Entergy’s installation of the new siren system, 
including field observations of testing.  When delays occurred, the NRC has taken action to help 
ensure that the causes of the delays are addressed and corrected.  The NRC has been 
participating in meetings between Entergy and the Federal Emergency Management Agency 
(FEMA) to assist in finalizing the schedule to complete installation and acceptance testing of the 
new siren system as soon as possible.  This effort has resulted in the enclosed January 9, 2008 
letter from Entergy to FEMA transmitting a final schedule.  The NRC has taken additional 
enforcement action for the continuing violations, and also plans to issue an order confirming the 
schedule (see the enclosed press release).  We have devoted substantial resources to the issue 
and will continue to evaluate the need for additional enforcement to help bring about a final 
resolution.  We will also continue to periodically brief your staff on Entergy’s progress in this 
matter.  Once the new siren system’s technical issues are resolved and the system is approved 
by FEMA, the NRC will promptly inform your staff, New York State Congressional 
representatives, State and local authorities, and the public. 
 

With regard to the on-site storage of spent fuel, the NRC has committed significant 
resources to ensure that Entergy's implementation of an on-site dry cask spent fuel storage 
system is conducted adequately to assure the protection of public health and safety and the 
environment.  NRC inspectors and management observed multiple portions of Entergy's "dry-
run" activities in preparation for cask loading.  As a result of these observations, Entergy 
implemented additional measures as described in the enclosed January 2, 2008 letter to the 
NRC.  The transfer of spent fuel from Unit 2 to the first dry cask began on December 31, 2007, 
and was closely observed by an NRC specialist inspector.  The transfer of spent fuel, from both 
units, to dry cask storage is expected to continue throughout 2008. 
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NRC shares your concern with the delay in the implementation of the new siren system 
at Indian Point and will continue to use its enforcement authority with Entergy to achieve final 
resolution of the issue.  In the interim, FEMA has acknowledged that the existing siren system is 
adequate. 

 
If you need additional information in this matter, please do not hesitate to call me. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
      /RA/ 
 
Dale E. Klein 

 
Enclosures: 
1.  January 9, 2008 letter from Entergy to FEMA 
     providing the New Indian Point Energy Center 
     Alert Notification System Installation, Testing, 
     and Implementation Schedule 
 
2.  January 2, 2008 letter from Entergy to the NRC 
     providing Notification of the Commencement of  
     the Dry Cask Storage Campaign 
 
3.  January 24, 2008 Press Release, “NRC Proposes 
     $650,000 Fine for Entergy’s Failure to Fully  
     Implement a New Alert System at the Indian Point 
     Nuclear Power Plant” 
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